## WELCOME TO CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH!

## ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR JUNE 23, 2019

# This Week at Christ Lutheran Church June 23-30, 2019

Today – June 23

9:15 a.m. Praise Team Rehearsal 10:00 a.m. Combined Worship Service 1:00 p.m. South Sudanese Worship

Tuesday - June 25

10:00 a.m. Branch News Due

Wednesday - June 26

9:00 a.m. Staff Meeting

Thursday – June 27

9:30 a.m. Summer Adult Bible Study6:30 p.m. Tech Committee Meeting7:00 p.m. Property Committee Meeting

7:00 p.m. Wyoming GA

Sunday - June 30

9:00 a.m. Summer Choir Rehearsal 9:30 a.m. Praise Team Rehearsal 10:00 a.m. Combined Worship Service

11:15 a.m. Columbarium Informational Meeting (Choir Room)

1:00 p.m. South Sudanese Worship

Serving Our Congregation
Next Sunday: June 30, 2019 – 10:00 AM

Council: Curt Johnson

Altar Guild: Suzanne Johnson

Bread Baker: Suzanne Johnson

Welcome Center: Meredith Phillips

Acolyte: Allyson Diaz

Worship Assistant: Nancy Larson

Coffee Servers: Dave & Lisa Harris

Ushers: John DeHerrera, Mary DeHerrera, Curt Johnson,

**Brian Crane** 

Communion Assistants: Laura Llewellyn, Allyson Diaz

Reader: Linda McCullough

Nursery: Deb Park, Rebecca Snider

Greeters: Tammy Davison, Kathy Reister

Counters: Jennifer Breymeyer, Tim Laurent

**Sprouts Teachers:** Christa Killgore

Video Operator: Todd Huston

Sound Board: Matt June



Altar Flowers are given today to the Glory of God by Dan & Lysa Stockwell, in memory of Lysa's mother, Hazel M. Rouker.

#### Last Week's Response:

Attendance on Sunday, June 16: 10:00 a.m. – 162

YTD Offerings Needed: \$186,200 YTD Offerings Actual: \$176,575 Shortage: \$9,625

## WEEKLY PRAYER REQUESTS

"Be joyful in hope, patient in affliction, and faithful in prayer." Romans 12:12

#### Prayer Requests for the Week of June 16

- Prayers for Tammy Walsh's father, Don, who started chemo on Tuesday.
- Prayers for Audrey Geers and the Marsman family on the death of her nephew, Ryan. A GoFundMe page titled "Remembering Ryan" has been set up to help the family with expenses if you would like to participate.
- Prayers for the family of Sydney Carfine and the Byron Center and Jenison School communities on her sudden death. Pray for peaceful resting and healing for the family.
- Prayers of strength & courage for a dear friend of Amy Goetsch who is going through a tough time.
- Prayers for the needs of Beth VanHouten on the identified mass in her liver and diabetes.
- Prayers of thanksgiving on the sale of Laura Llewellyn's mother's home, and blessings for the young family that purchased it.
- Prayers of strength for someone going through tribulations.

#### Prayer Requests for the Week of June 9

- Pray for Pat, a co-worker of Jennifer Miller, who begins radiation & chemo for cancer found in her back & brain.
- Prayers of comfort and strength for the Storm family as Grandpa Paul's health declines. Paul is Whitney VanGessel's grandpa.
- Prayers of thanks for Thomas Owens' 2<sup>nd</sup> anniversary of his kidney transplant!
- Prayers for the needs of Beth VanHouten.

### **Pray for Those Serving in the Military**

■ Cole Moore, nephew of Jim and Jane Ward

- Jeff McCullough
- Hayden Gort, grandson of Larry and Joan Gort
- Cody Westbrook, grandson of David Barrenger
- DJ Ardy, CLC member, son of Doug & Angie and grandson of Fred & Marcia Nichols, who is serving in the Marines
- Seth Dewey, grandson of Bud and Cherie Bronson, who is serving in the Marines
- Sergeant Kayla Champaco (granddaughter of Dale & Kay Siebelink, niece of Mike & Kim Siebelink) who is stationed in Ft. Campbell, Kentucky
- Sean & Ashley Toomey, friends of the June family (active duty)

\*\*\*If you or a friend/family member would like to be remembered in prayer, please contact the church office (532-2774 or office@clcwyoming.org)
by Friday at 10:00 a.m. to have your request printed in this portion of Sunday's announcements.
Of course, you can let the Pastor or the church office know at any time that you would like prayers for someone.

## **UPCOMING EVENTS & ACTIVITIES**

<u>Branch Deadline:</u> If you would like to include something (pictures from an event, news on upcoming events, etc.) please get your information to Audrey by Tuesday, June 25 at 10:00 AM.

<u>Adult Bible Study:</u> One more reminder that our Summer Adult Bible Study Series meets on Thursdays at 9:30 a.m.! It is led by Pastor Justin and we are exploring Paul's letter to the Galatians. Each class should last about an hour. Feel free to attend every week or as your schedule allows. <u>All are welcome! There is plenty of room at the table for you!</u> The full schedule is posted on the board by the coffee service window.

<u>Columbarium Meeting:</u> There will be a meeting, for those members who were interested in a Columbarium, at 11:15 a.m., immediately following the worship service on June 30. The Columbarium Committee urges you to attend.

Thank you, Vivian Libby, Julie Menacher, Karen Owens, Sue Scharf

<u>Love, Laugh 'N Lunch Outing:</u> Ladies, we'd love to have you join us for a bus trip to Middlebury and Shipshewana, Indiana on Thursday, July 25. The cost will be \$109.00 per person. For more information, please talk to Karen Owens, pick up an information/registration sheet at the Welcome Center, or look in the June Branch.

Are You Ready to Hit The Beach?? We are headed there this summer for our SonSurf VBS! Join us from 6:00-8:30 p.m. on July 28 – August 1. It will be a ton of fun in the sun and learning all about the love Jesus has for us and how we can share it with others. It takes many hands to make this week work, so please come sign up to help out! Even one day can be a huge gift to us!! VBS is open to all kids ages 4 (by the time VBS starts) to those entering 6<sup>th</sup> grade in the fall. Participant and volunteer T-shirts are also available to order for \$7.00 each. Can't wait to kick up the sand with you!!

## EVERYTHING ELSE YOU NEED TO KNOW

Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator: We are seeking to hire a Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator who desires to encourage, inspire, and nurture the faith formation of children, teens and adults in our church community which includes being the Senior High Youth leader. We seek an energetic and confident person to build upon established programs using their own creativity, interests, and expertise. The position requires the individual to invite, equip, and encourage a team of volunteers to carry out the programs offered. The ideal candidate must have excellent interpersonal and organizational skills, the ability to collaborate and work effectively with staff and church members, and support the ELCA's mission and vision. A Bachelor's degree in a related field is preferred. A complete job description can be located on our church website, clcwyoming.org. Please send resumes and letters of recommendation to youth@clcwyoming.org Subject: Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator

<u>Summer Sprouts Teachers Needed!</u> Summer Sprouts started last week and we still need volunteers to help teach our 3-5 year olds during worship. If you are interested, please sign up at the VBS table and take the folder assigned to that date. It should contain lesson plan ideas, craft ideas, and other fun things. A note to new helpers: if you are doing a craft, we have found it helpful to have as much prepped as possible (ie. cut items out ahead of time if needed). We have a group that is younger in age and some of those skills are not quite mastered yet. It will allow you to concentrate more on putting the craft together than trying to get pieces ready for the craft. Please contact Suzanne Snider with any questions or concerns.

<u>Council Members Needed!</u> The Nominating Committee is seeking potential candidates to serve on Church Council beginning in 2020, which will be elected this November. Should you be contacted by one of the Committee members, prayerfully consider responding to the call to serve. If you have a desire to serve in a leadership role on Council, one of the many Committees, or willing to learn more about serving, please feel free to contact any one of the Committee or Council members: Sarah McKenney; Jim Barritt; Brian Crane; Jane Ward; Suzanne Johnson; Ray Punches; Darryl Larson, Curt Johnson, and Pastor Justin.

<u>Items Needed:</u> A Sudanese member has had family members come to the USA and is in need of the following bedding: (4) full size mattresses and sets of full size bedding. If you have any of these items to donate, please contact Kim Zeitter at 616-826-6616.



Online Membership Directory: The online directory has now been updated! While everyone's listing does not have a picture (I simply don't have them), all of the addresses and contact information (phones, emails) are up to date with the records we have in the office. This directory is a secure part of the website. Go to <a href="https://www.clcwyoming.org">www.clcwyoming.org</a>. At the bottom of the main page there is a link to click called On Line Church Directory. You will need to enter your Username and Password. If you do not yet have one, the next line shows: "To apply for an account, click here." You can get signed up at that link. If you log in and see that your information is not correct, please let Audrey know what corrections need to be made.

<u>Please Note:</u> RED colored drinks and RED frosting are not allowed in the building! When spilled, the red color is impossible to remove from counter tops, carpet, chairs, etc. Please help us keep our building looking great by choosing light colored beverages! Thank you for your help.

<u>Personal Care Pantry:</u> The pantry is in need of laundry detergent, toothpaste, Kleenex and desperately in need of paper grocery bags.

<u>Personal Care Pantry Coordinator Needed:</u> With much sadness Tammy Davison will be stepping down as the Coordinator of the Personal Care Pantry next month. We wish her and Ken much love as they start the new phase of their life. We are now looking for a replacement for that position. If you feel it in your heart that is you, please let Tammy or the office know. But if you say what is PCP? Well, PCP is an amazing ministry that is held the 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Monday of each month to supply thirty plus families with basic items and a meal.

<u>Gladiola School:</u> An ongoing project for Gladiola School is collecting box tops. There are two types of coupons we are collecting: "Box Tops for Education" from General Mills and more brands and "Family Rewards" from Kellogg's. You will find a container for these coupons on the countertops where you grab a cup of coffee and a snack on Sunday mornings. These coupons can be collected all summer, too!

#### Contact Information for Christ Lutheran Church Office and Staff

2350 – 44th Street SW, Wyoming, MI 49519

Email: office@clcwyoming.org Office phone: 616-532-2774 Fax: 616-532-6488

Website: <u>www.clcwyoming.org</u>

Pastor: Pastor Justin J. Walker Office ext. 202 Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, 9 a.m. - Noon

Email: pastorjustin@clcwyoming.org

Outreach Ministries Coordinator: Patrick Blanchard

Cell: 616-460-7150 Office ext. 223 Email: patrick@clcwyoming.org

Bookkeeper: Jim Barritt

Office ext. 222

Office Hours: Mon. & Thurs. 8:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. Email: bookkeeping@clcwyoming.org

Administrative Secretary: Audrey Geers

Office ext. 201

Office Hours: Tues. & Wed. 9 a.m. - 3:00 p.m., Fri. 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Email: office@clcwyoming.org

Contact for Church Council: Jim Ward Email: <a href="mailto:president@clcwyoming.org">president@clcwyoming.org</a>

Family Ministries Coordinator: Position Open

Youth Ministries Coordinator: Position Open

Organist and Handbell Choir Director: Marilyn Burgard

Office ext. 222 Home: 616-531-4703 Email: <u>burgardm@sbcglobal.net</u>

Custodians: Dan & Pat Johnson

Office ext. 224 Dan's cell: 616-644-5420

Email: djpj4436@hotmail.com

Minister of Music: Sara Miller

Office ext. 221 Cell: 281-639-6902 Office Hours: Wednesday 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Email: sara@clcwyoming.org

Junior Choir Director: Casey Huls

Cell: 616-617-3098

Email: hulscas@mail.gvsu.edu

**Share Your CLC Event Pictures:** 

(please include a brief description – group, date, etc.)

Email: pictures@clcwyoming.org